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 MEETING OF October 8, 2015   Aqua Terra Restaurant 

Pledge: Past President George 
Invocation: Ann Taylor  
Birthdays: Carol and Elaine Aldrich 
Anniversaries: Amy and Neill Acer, Joyce and Rick 
Irizarry 
Announcements: 
Oct. 22- Bring your items for the homeless to the 
club meeting as part of the Midnight Run of our Rotaract Club from Dominican 
College coordinated by Pay Pucci. Ray sent a list of items via email. 
Oct. 27- Annual Joint Meeting of All Rockland Rotary Clubs- Tuesday at  Bonefish Grill 
at The Shoppes at Nanuet. The meeting is being organized by the Clarkstown Sunrise 
Rotary Club to start at 6pm. Yes that is closer to sunset so those members may be 
sleepy. 

Nov. 1- District Foundation Luncheon, see Bob Craig 
for details.  
Nov. 12- Jim Murphy is being honored as Volunteer of 
the Year by the Rockland Development Council at 
their Philanthropy Day Breakfast 8:30am at Crowne 
Plaza in Suffern. Well-deserved Jim! 
Nov 25- Party at the Kohlhausen’s house- see Barbara. 

George Westphal is signing up volunteers and giving out assignments for the Soap 
Box Derby. Keep an eye out for his emails. 
Queen of Hearts: We had a winner!!! Alan had the number and Kate 
snagged the Queen of Hearts for a whopping $75 or so divided almost 
evenly at the table. According to Mike Seidenfrau’s calculations it was 
easier to donate $3 back to the club than figure how to divide it up. 
Happy Bucks: Many bucks went in for Jim’s Philanthropist Award. Russ 
gave us all the good news that his daughter is now cancer free! Ed’s 
grandson Grant (great name) made the University of New Hampshire 

Crew Team. Hanns made a generous donation to the Scholarship Foundation. Trouble found Vin and Jean 
again with trips to the hospital and emergency room but both are on the mend. Evelyn says “It’s nice to 

http://www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org


have a new hip”. Just a week after the operation, Evelyn walked right into our club meeting. Jaya told us of 
her second eye surgery, soon she’ll be good as new in both eyes. Jim Murphy thanked Joe Beckerle for his 
fabulous video for the STEP (schools to end poverty) program. Joe is a professional video producer and 
donated his time, equipment, and talents. Good to know where to go to when you need top notch video 
production work. 
Program: Club Meeting- Committee 
Reports 
History- Ed Grant is looking for 
anyone with PR Rotary Club historical 
items. Sadly, he has been unable to 
locate many records that we did have 
only a few years back. If you have 
anything or ideas on where to look, 
contact Ed. 
Fellowship- Barbara has been working 
her tail off on new ideas with different 
events. Some will be successful some “ 
a work in progress” but it is great to 
see so many opportunities for us to 
get together for fun in addition to 
serving the world and local 
community. Whiskey 101 and Comedy 
night are upcoming events that are on 
the agenda or planning stages, details 
to follow. Barbara and Richard are 
even opening their house to the club 
for a Nov 25 party. 
International Service- Bob Craig outlined our water project in El Salvador with the Rotaract Club and 
Spring Valley and sponsoring 3 girls in a school for the blind that Jaya and Anjan will be visiting later this 
year. Bob also explained the anticipated $3,000 District Grant that we have applied for. 
Membership- We recently welcomed our newest member Juan Saldana. 
New Generations- Sandy’s report included the “Back to School with Dignity” program and Dictionary 
Project for local third graders led by Lauri. We also gave scholarships to help 4 students who would have 
otherwise missed the PRHS Senior trip due to money issues. The Club raised $1,000 and Larry 
Vergine/Noonan’s generously matched with an additional $1,000. Rotaract’s Midnight Run, RLYA, and 
Youth in Government are also part of our very busy New Generations committee projects. 
Bulletin- Mark reports that all new editors are in place and effectively publishing the weekly bulletin using 
templates designed by Sandy and the ClubRunner emailing system. Those without email continue to 
receive printed copies by mail. 
Paul Harris Fellowship Award- Frank Neeson will be calling a meeting for the annual selection. 



Nominations- Bob Simon will hold the annual meeting in November for the club vote in the second week of 
December per our bylaws. 
Program Committee- Ann and Lauri- members have been assigned dates and we have monthly speakers on 
Rotary Information topics. 
Electronic Bulletin Board- to get announcements on the board follow the email link on the club’s website or 
send to: prrotarybb@gmail.com Our sign is aging, requires a modem (just like the one at the Smithsonian) 
but is getting the job done. Frank N. reports that a replacement would be about $12-$14K. The original, 
with old monochrome technology was about $28,000. 
Public Relations- Evelyn has proposed paying $1,000 for 4-5 Our Town news advertisements. 
Scholarship Awards- Frank Ripa advises the ceremony will be the second week in June and there is interest 
is exploring permitting scholarships for those who cannot attend college but need money to pursue a 
degree online. 
Four Way Test: Frank Neeson 
 
Club Website: http://rotaryclubofpearlriver.org/ 
The Board has asked all members to go the Club website (link above), log in, create a user ID and update your 
individual information. If you need help contact Sandy, Ryan, Carol, Mark, or Joe. 

 
Club Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/TheRotaryClubOfPearlRiverOfficalPage?fref=ts 

 
 
 
Submitted by: Mark G. 
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